ST. IGNATIUS LOYOLA CATHOLIC CHURCH

Warm and Welcoming

"Give me only your love and your grace, that is enough for me." — St. Ignatius of Loyola

www.loyoladenver.org

Contact us at parish@loyoladenver.org

Text-to-Give via Faith Direct ®. Text amount to 303-529-7436



Church Office

2309 Gaylord Street Denver, CO 80205

Monday to Friday: 8:00 AM - 4:30 PM Phone: 303-322-8042 Fax: 303-322-2927

Pastor

Fr. Francis Therese Krautter, CSJ Fr.Francis@loyoladenver.org

Parochial Vicar

Fr. John Therese Creus, CSJ Fr. John@loyoladenver.org

Pastoral Assistant

Kathy Murzyn KMurzyn@loyoladenver.org

Office Manager

Debbie Davidson Debbie@loyoladenver.org

Director of Faith Formation

Dr. Camarin Porter, Ph.D. 303-630-9480 camarin@loyoladenver.org

Business Manager

Patty Klopfenstein Patty@loyoladenver.org

Ignatian Spirituality Program (ISP) Director

Joe Lagan 303-320-9995

ignatianspirituality@loyoladenver.org

Pastoral Assoc. for Outreach & Ministry

Rosemary Pesko

Rosemary@loyoladenver.org

Facilities Manager

Corey Flanagan

Parish Council

parishcouncil@loyoladenver.org



Just as Christ was raised from the dead by the glory of the Father, we too might live in newness of life.

MASS SCHEDULE

Saturday Vigil Sunday Mon-Wed-Fri/Tues-Thurs Holy Days of Obligation

SACRAMENTS

Confession Anointing of the Sick Baptism & Matrimony

OTHER MINISTRIES

St. Vincent de Paul Society Hotline for Assistance 303-955-2578

Religious Education for Children

Toni Armstead toni@loyoladenver.org 303-283-8995 5:00 PM 7:30 AM & 10:00 AM 7:00 AM/12 Noon See Bulletin for Times

Saturday @ 4:15 PM or by appt. Please call the office Please contact Rosemary Pesko

Young Adults

please contact loyolayoungadultsministry@gmail.com

Rite of Christian Init. for Adults/RCIA

Margaret Wright margw8@aol.com 720-863-8429

Contributions Received

Offertory	\$6,234.82
Children's Offertory	
Building Fund	\$100.00
Online Giving through Faith Direct® for June	
Offertory	\$18,338.00
Building Fund	\$787.50
Fr. Brady Fund for the Poor	\$707.50

WEEKLY CALENDAR

BAPTISM PREPARATION CLASS: Saturday, July 8 at 9 am in Brady Hall.

The office will be closed on Monday, July 3 and Tuesday, July 4

SECOND COLLECTION - THIS WEEKEND

Today is the Peter's Pence Collection, a worldwide collection that supports the work of the Universal Church, including the work of the Holy See and the charitable works of Pope Francis. These works benefit our brothers and sisters on the margins of society, including victims of war, oppression, and disasters. Please be generous. Please visit www.obolodisanpietro.va/en.html.

LOYOLA MEDITATION COMMUNITY

"It is good to sing praise to you O God, and to thank you for all your blessings . . . You make my heart sing with joy." (Psalm 92.) We invite you to join us on <u>Monday</u>, <u>July 17</u> as we praise our God and pray for our community. The 30-minute Zoom session opens at <u>12:50 pm</u> with prayer beginning at 1:00 pm. Zoom link: https://bit.ly/3mqMhDh.

CALLING LAUDATO SI/CARE FOR OUR COMMON HOME VOLUNTEERS!

As Pope Francis said, "What can we, particularly as Christian communities, do to heal our common home so that it once again teems with life? We must do this by resolving to transform our hearts, our lifestyles and the public policies ruling our societies." We invite you to a follow-up meeting (via Zoom) on <u>Tuesday</u>, <u>July 11 at 7 pm</u> to share the progress we've made as individuals and as a parish. Aux. Bishop Rodriguez and Msgr. Jorge de los Santos plan to join us. Zoom link: https://tinyurl.com/3t2sw2s6. Questions? Please contact Thomas Weiler from Together Colorado: thomas@togetherco.org.

LOYOLA WOMEN'S CLUB ANNUAL RETREAT

Save the Dates: September 29 – October 1, 2023
The Loyola Women's Club Annual Retreat will be held at the serene Franciscan Retreat Center in Colorado Springs.
Registration will be open from July 22-23 through August 15-16. Space is limited for single/double/triple accommodations, ranging in price from \$175-\$260 for the weekend, or \$75 for September 30 only. Additional information will be in upcoming bulletins; if you'd like more information now, please email clearlycarolyne@gmail.com

Notes from Fr. Francis

Greetings, beloved parishioners of St. Ignatius of Loyola Catholic Parish! Allow me to introduce myself: my name is Fr. Francis Therese Krautter, and I am a Consecrated Religious from the Congregation of Saint John (the Apostle).

I am honored to be your new pastor and to begin to call this Parish home, and to call all of you my community. Along with me, four other brothers and priests from my religious community are moving to the parish to serve you and share our gifts with you: Fr. John Therese Creus (Parochial Vicar), Br. Gabriel Maria Martin (Liturgy), Fr. John James Archidiacono (Parochial Vicar at the Cathedral Basilica), Fr. Nathan Cromley (Saint John Institute).

I know that change can be scary and unsettling, especially when it involves something precious like your faith community. You may wonder what this transition will mean for you and for our parish. You may have doubts and fears about the future. I want to assure you, right from the start, that the most important things will not change: St. Ignatius of Loyola will continue to be called by that name and be dedicated to our Patron Saint. Holy Mass will continue to be celebrated according to the Roman Rite as it has been. The Sacraments of the Holy Catholic Church, such as Baptism, Marriage, Anointing of the Sick, Confession, Holy Communion will continue to be celebrated here. We will continue to hear the Word of God proclaimed, and the preaching will continue to shed light on the Gospel of Jesus Christ. Devotion to St. Ignatius of Loyola and his teachings will continue, and, most importantly, the love of God that unites us as one family will continue to be shared.

At the same time, I want to be clear about the main thing that is changing: the presence of a new religious order in your parish, the Congregation of Saint John. We are a community of brothers and priests who follow the charism of Saint John the Apostle. Fr. Marie-Dominique Philippe, a Dominican philosopher and theologian who died in 2006, started our community in 1975. Our spirituality is based on three pillars: contemplation, evangelization, and communion. We seek to contemplate Christ in prayer and study, to evangelize through preaching and teaching, and to live in communion with God and one another. We will have a special presentation about our community in the coming weeks to provide an opportunity for you to learn more about us.

We are not here to replace or erase the legacy of the Jesuits who have served this parish for nearly a century. We are here to build on their foundation and to enrich it with our own contribution and spirituality. We are here to help you grow in your relationship with Christ and His Church, and to invite you to join us in our mission of bringing His light and love to the world.

I know of your great charism of welcome, and I thank you for accepting the challenge to welcome us with open hearts and minds. We are eager to get to know you better. I look forward to meeting you personally after Masses or at any of the parish events and activities. Please feel free to contact me or any of my brothers if you have any questions or needs. You can also visit our website (https://csjohn.org) to learn more about our community, our history, our spirituality, and our mission.

NEWS AND EVENTS

BAPTISM PREPARATION CLASS

We welcome you to our upcoming Baptismal preparation class on <u>Saturday</u>, <u>July 8 at 9 am</u> in Brady Hall. This class is for parents who are looking to have their child (under age 7) baptized *and* for godparents. You are welcome to bring your child. To register, or to learn more, please call the parish office at 303-322-8042.

YOUNG ADULTS MINISTRY

Lair o' the Bear Park Hike

Join the Young Adults Ministry for an afternoon hike on <u>Sunday, July 16 after the 10 am Mass</u>. We'll be going to the beautiful Lair o' the Bear Park in Idledale. If you'd like to carpool, meet us in the church parking lot. If you plan to attend, or would like more information, email loyolayoungadultsministry@gmail.com.

FOOD PANTRY FOOD DRIVES

July 9 and 23, 8 am - Noon

It's time for summer vacation but please do not forget the Loyola Pantry! Did you know that families may struggle more in the summer to put food on the table as many children are not receiving free or reduced-fee meals while out of school? Please help us help our neighbors by bringing any of these non-perishable grocery items to the pantry/garage at 23rd and Gaylord: paper towels, toilet paper, reusable grocery bags, cooking oils, mayonnaise, Miracle Whip, mustard, ketchup, pancake mix and syrup, canned fruit and vegetables (no green beans), canned tomatoes, tomato sauce and paste, canned tuna/chicken/salmon, hearty soups, canned chili and stews, sloppy Joe mix, spaghetti sauce, SpaghettiOs, baked/canned beans, peanut butter, jelly/jam, coffee, sugar, flour, pasta, crackers, rice (white only), taco seasoning and shells, salsa, hot sauce, Hamburger /Tuna Helper, honey, cereal and oatmeal. Cookies, granola bars, juice boxes and snacks are appreciated. Please no expired or damaged items! Financial donations are also accepted, checks payable to St. Vincent de Paul Society. Donations can also be dropped off at the parish office Monday-Friday. Thank you for your generosity!

PLASTIC FILM RECYCLING CHALELENGE

The Social Justice and Care for Our Common Home ministries have entered our parish into the "Plastic Film Recycling Challenge." For every 500 pounds of plastic film we collect, we will earn a bench! Collection bins are in Brady Hall and the north entrance. See the back page for a list of acceptable items. For more information, email loyolasjm@gmail.com.

COLLECTION FOR THE HOMELESS

Please consider donating items for our neighbors in shelters and day centers: Backpacks, body powder, deodorant (men & women) lotion, sunscreen, Vaseline, bar soap, shampoo and conditioner, hair bushes/combs, razors (women's) sports bras, socks, sweatpants, men's underwear (M&L), women's underwear (S&M), men's pants, men's jeans (32-36), reusable mugs, bowls, plates. Pease bring your items to either 2591 Eudora St. (blue tub, south side of house) or to 1446 Detroit St. (place in the front entry). Thank you!

ST. IGNATIUS FEAST DAY

Save the Dates: July 29 and 30

The 100th Anniversary Committee will be sponsoring receptions after all Masses to celebrate St. Ignatius' Feast Day of July 31 *and* to warmly welcome Fr. Francis, Fr. John Creus, Br. Gabriel, Fr. John James and Fr. Nathan to our parish community.

Please see upcoming bulletins for more information.

THANK YOU LOYOLA COMMUNITY

Thank you to the entire Loyola Community for the blessings and well wishes for me at last Sunday's Mass. In the midst of our special time together, I felt so very touched. I'm especially grateful to the entire staff, Fr. Dirk and Fr. Pat. Deep thanks to Ed Dill and his family for all the "extras."

Please join me in offering prayers for Ed and his family. We are so grateful for the gifts of time and the many talents they shared with us. We wish them peace as they begin their ministry with a new community and know they will continue to share the love of Christ with everyone they serve.

~ Kathy Murzyn

MASS INTENTIONS

Wednesday, 07-05-23

Thursday, 07-06-23

Friday, 07-07-23

Beverly Cooke⁺

Kelly Pearce

Betty Viray⁺

Saturday, 07-08-23 Therdora⁺ & Michael⁺ Floyd

PLEASE PRAY FOR...

Victor Abad, Jr., Elizabeth Achuil, Joyce Armstead, Eugenia Arsense, Benjamin Baszler Family, Mary Bergles, Taeja Billingsley, Raquel Sanchez Bishop, Gray Buckley, Mary Ellen Buning, Loretta Burrell, Susan Carrillo, Gerda Christiansen, Joyce & Meredith Clabaugh, Deborah Cottle, Ann Durkin, Ed Ekel, Ann Feighny, Barbara Floyd-Hall, Valerie Francis, Margie Fry, Notasha M. Garcia, Suzanne Geren, Jean Giles, Hollis Hafner, Carrie Hamilton, Gayle Hamlett, Patty Harvey, Peg Higgins, Tylah Howard, Connor Jennison, Wardell Jones, Isaac Joseph, Jamar Lindsay & Family, Lorene Lee, Jonny Lewis, Judy Lewis, Linda Parker Long, Tony Lutrey, Josephine Martinez, Brody McDonald, James McKinney, Mary Ann Montgomery, Mathue/Nicque Moore, Antonia Moreno, Mary Muldoon, Linda Murray, Carol Nettles, Michelle Padilla, Flora Potter, Margaret Prado, Gail Pugh, Marcello Puma, Peter Quintero, Megan Reinholtz, Cordell Robinson, Maria Rose, Robert Saldano Family, Paul Scheafbauer, Katie/Melvin Scott, Barb Sercely, Mary Sewing, William Sexton, Angelita Sims, Gary Slaven, Marc Solzan, Deneen Stevenson, Romaine Tacznosky, Ken/Carmen Therence, Delores Varner, Linda Vialpando, Beverly Wilson

> Eternal Joy for . . . Arthur Denis Eternal Joy for . . . Rudy Carrillo

Sunday, July 2, 2023 – Thirteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 2 Kgs 4:8-11, 14-16a; Rom 6:3-4, 8-11; Mt 10:37-42(97) Please visit www.usccb.org/bible/readings for the daily reading.

COMMUNITY PROGRAM



plastic film recycling challenge info sheet



How does the challenge work?

Determine a six-month collection time period.

Collect a minimum of 500 lbs. or 40,500 plastic film and bags.

Weigh and record amount of film recycled each month.

Deliver the collected plastic film to a participating retailer (see list) for recycling.

Report recycling totals to Stephanie Hicks, shicks@trex.com each month.

What can be recycled?





Grocery bags



Bread bags



Bubble



Dry cleaning



Newspaper sleeves



Ice bags



Plastic shipping envelopes



Ziploc & other reclosable food storage bags



Cereal bags



Case overwrap



Sait bags



Pallet wrap & stretch film



Wood pellet



Produce

(2)

What does Trex provide?

- Two recycling bins
- Posters
- Award



Award

• If goal is met or exceeded, group will receive a Trex bench.